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OCTOBER IS COMMUNITY ECONOMIC AND DEVELOPMENT MONTH 
 

Happy Birthday 
  

Happy Anniversary 
 Oct 23: Leslie & Ivana Michael 

 

Upcoming Speakers: 
 

Oct 22:   Oct 29:  Matthew Schwartzman 
POD Casts 

Nov 5:  Simon Matthews 
KEEPS (Kanaka Salmon Hatchery) 

 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

President Laurie Anderson presided. 

Guests:   

 Colin Jacobs, a Rotarian in District 9350 of 
the Goodwood Rotary Club in Cape Town, 
South Africa. He is a construction engineer by 
profession, has 2 children, and has been in 
Rotary for about 35 years, and has been 
president of his club more than once.  

Marjolein Lloyd PDG of District 5060 
(and daughter of Peter and Ineke Boekhorst).  

Cheque Presentation:  $1,500, presented to Brian Clark, the 31
st

 
Outlet Guild, to support the Whonnock Scout Camp.  

 

The 31
st

 Outlet Guild, of which Brian is a member, is a service 
group made up of former scout leaders that supports both 
Scouting and Guiding in Pitt Meadows, Maple Ridge and Mission. 
They do this by helping youth with camp fees when needed, 
cooking at camps, and helping with programs. 

 

An old Scout meeting hall (known as the DeWolf Den) was 
recently moved from its previous location on Fern Crescent to the 
Scouting property at Whonnock Lake, at 27660 Dewdney Trunk 
Rd. This log cabin was built in 1957-1958 by the Rover Scouts, 
from the First Port Hammond Scout Group.  Colin said the building 
will be used for monthly Guild meetings, as a place where other 
Scouting groups can meet, and as a museum for the local history 
of the Scouting movement.  
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Program  

Our program consisted of a Business Meeting, with reports from 
some of our committee chairs.    Reports will be published in a 
subsequent newsletter.  

Club Announcements: 

All club committee chairs are urged to hold at least one 
committee meeting before Christmas, and to notify President 
Laurie (who under our bylaws is an ex officio member of all club 
committees) when your meeting will be held, whether in person 
or by Zoom, so that he can attend if possible. 

Peter Boekhorst has made a new Club Roster/Member Directory - 
so if you haven’t already received one, then contact Peter. 

October 23 - HomeTown Heroes Banquet at Garibaldi Secondary - 
buy a ticket or donate a silent auction item.  

October 26 - International long tables/club Thanksgiving dinner at 
Adrienne and Warren Dale’s home.   

December 6 - Christmas party at the home of Clint Callison. 

December 17 - (at regular club meeting) – present exchange. 

 

Submitted by Laurie Anderson 


